
Cyprus News Agency:  Yesterday the Greek Foreign Minister and the Secretary-

General had a phone call. Could you share with us any details of their discussion? 

There are also reports in Cyprus that the Turkish Cypriot leader Ersin Tatar announced 

yesterday that the Under-Secretary-General Di Carlo will visit Cyprus on 10th of 

February.  

Could you confirm the visit and the date? 

Dujarric: On the second part, as you well know, announcements of travel of UN officials 

become official when they are made from an official podium like this one, from ours. So, 

we will announce an eventual visit in due course. We hope to do that soon.  

The Secretary-General did speak to the Foreign Minister. It would not surprise you that 

they discussed developments in the region.  

 


